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     Finance Committee
MEETING MINUTES

    Thursday, April 2, 2014
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Called to Order: A meeting of the Swampscott Finance Committee was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass at 7:00P.M.
Attendance:   Chairman, Don Pinkerton, Linso van der Burg, Vice Chair, Members, Mary Polly Titcomb, Tim Dorsey. Member Marzie Galazks was present by remote participation. 
 FY15 Budget discussion:
Resident Richard Feinberg was recognized by Chairperson Don Pinkerton. Mr. Feinberg spoke on the proposed funding of the Elementary School regarding the average house tax bill/cost of $550.00. Members Don Pinkerton and Linso van der Burg answered that the school is not a subject for this Town Meeting. Based on the Building Committee’s current cost estimate and a twenty year pay back the $550.00 figure seems correct, however a longer pay back period could also come in to play with a portion of that may be able to be paid out of the current levy so any debt exclusion may be lower. 

Open discussion on the FY2015budget with some recommended changes-Nothing was formally decided. 

Capital Improvement Capital plan was discussed. The following were discussed 
· Town Hall Generator-Question arose of the need of $50K to protect the datacenter- Leah Ryan, Capital Improvement Member commented that it also protects the Town wide network that ties into the radio transmissions used by first responders. Member Linso van der Burg will follow up with Chief Madigan. 
· Swampscott Fire Departments letter from Chief Breen was read aloud by Chairman Don Pinkerton on his Departments need for a new boat. The Swampscott Finance Committee took no action but would discuss with Chief Breen some of the committee’s concerns. 
· Swampscott High School sprinkler system was discussed –question arose on whether this should be covered under a warranty due to the system not being that old. 
Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Marzie Galazka at 9:14P.M. seconded by Linso van der Burg.  

By Attest: Maureen Shultz, Finance Secretary 

